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INVITATION FOR BID IFB-PAG-006-24
Solid Waste and Removal and Disposal for PAG
Questions and Responses

Question submitted by Lagu Guam via e-mail on February 12, 2024

Question #1:

PAG’s Response:

Question #2:

PAG’s Response:

Question #3:

PAG’s Response:

Question #4:

PAG’s Response:

The general terms and conditions page states that this is an “all or none” bid;
does this mean that a bid will not be considered if it does not include bid
amounts for the 10 cubic yard and 30 cubic yard bins?

YES, if a bidder does not submit for all items then no award is given.

Will the lowest cost bidder be determined by the total amount of the unit prices
or the projected extended amount based on the number of bins per
specification?

Lowest unit price provides for lowest grand total.

May we know how many bins will be awarded per specification {e.g. how many
6 cubic yard bins with service once a week, how many 10 cubic yard cardboard
bins, etc.)?

The current needs are:
6cu. Yd-10,

10 cu. Yd - 1 {cardboard),
30 cu. Yd - 1 {Green Waste)

What recourse will the vendor have in cases where there is banned material or
excess {in which waste exceeds the confines of the bin with the lids closed}?

There have been occasions historically where banned material is buried and
unseen in a bin. We've worked to improve processes to mitigate/eliminate
this occurrence. If this situation were to occur in the new bid award, possibly a
point-of-contact on both ends will be established to facilitate corrective action
50 as not to impact bidder’s time and resources. In regard to excess, bins are
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Question #5;

PAG's Response:

Question #6:

PAG’s Response:

Port of Guam, Jose D.Leon Guerrero Commercial Port is an Equal Employment Opportunity Employer.

routinely checked (prior to vendor’s service) to ensure bins' lids are able to
close fully. No such occurrence was reported by the current awarded bidder to
my knowledge.

Will the roll-off bins be serviced on a weekly basis as stated in the IFB or on an
on-call basis? If they will be on-call and service for a roll-off bin is requested less
often than the once-a-week frequency, can the vendor charge a rental fee for
the non-serviced weeks separately from the tipping fee?

The vendor inquiring is currently our service provider. The service is on a
weekly basis, but they treat it as an on-call. This may have started due to their
intermittent truck issues. We were able to work with this, os it equated to
savings - no service, no payment.

The IFB copy we downloaded from the Port website is a scanned version and
appears faded or slanted in some places; for formatting purposes, could we
please request the original {not scanned) PDF soft copy of the forms that we
need to fill out and submit?

YES, the new copy has been uploaded on the website.
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